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Report of the Grants Committee

January 25, 2006
Members:  Beth Dobson, Chair, Colby Wallace, Joanne Pearson and Randy Creswell.  
The purposes of the Cumberland Bar Association are as reflected in the Mission Statement--
"To enhance the professional lives of our members and to improve the administration of the law by promoting civility, collegiality, education and justice."
The CBA supports its mission to increase access to justice through a grants program and the Cumberland Bar Association Public Interest Fellowship through the University of Maine School of Law.  Grant guidelines and the grant application are available on the CBA website at www.cumberlandbar.org
The Grants Committee had a budget of $4,500 for 2005.   Of that, the CBA distributed $3,000 for 2005 in grant funds for discrete projects that support access to justice.  The Committee awarded the following grants:
CBA Public Interest Fellowship

The CBA awarded the second Public Interest Fellowship of $1,500 to Mika Reynolds, a student at the Law School to support a project through KIDS Legal Aid.  Reynolds’ work focused on two projects.  She first created a survey to be given to all patients to fill out on their own while they are waiting to be seen by a doctor.  The survey gives patients an opportunity to self-identify problems they may be having.  Reynolds drafted the survey with very accessible language, not only for comprehension purposes, but also so that it could be translated into over twenty languages spoken by Maine Medical Center’s patient population.

Reynolds’ second project was to draft a proposal to create an Earned Income Tax Credit help desk at Maine Medical Center.  The Earned Income Tax Credit is one the federal government’s most successful anti-poverty programs, yet it often goes underused.  
The CBA hopes to continue this Fellowship on an annual basis each spring to encourage Maine law students to consider public interest law as a career and provide some support to Maine's legal aid providers.
Campaign for Justice
The Grants Committee awarded the Campaign for Justice $3,000 towards the purchase of Campaign fundraising software.  $1,500 of this grant came from the 2004 grant budget, with the remaining $1,500 allocated from the 2005 grants budget.  The Campaign for Justice is the unified fundraising effort of six legal aid providers focused on raising money from lawyers and judges.  This software purchase will allow the Campaign to track gifts and pledges and to manage donor and volunteer lists in an efficient manner.
